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MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISOTY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, March 6, 2011 – Kendade 305 – 7 p.m.

Participants:

Annabel Barrett, Basketball (26)

Christine Chancy, Basketball (34)

Tricia Chase, Basketball (13)

Deanna Hart, Crew (14)

Cori Magnusson, Crew (27)

Stephanie Roses, Crew (25)

Carol Still, Crew (35)

Lucia Garcia, Cross Country (12)

Liz MacLauchlan, Cross Country (24)
Ella Pittman, Equestrian (23)
Hayley Streibich, Equestrian (18)

Flynn Vickowski, Equestrian (17)

Annie O’Byrne, Field Hockey (33)

Stephanie Slysz, Field Hockey (16)

Felicitas Gerlach, Golf (32)
Alex Irish, Golf (28)
Liz Holsing, Lacrosse (3)
Jeannie Petersen, Lacrosse (21)
Danielle Lee, Soccer (20)

Kiana Lussier, Soccer (29)

My-Linh Nguyen, Squash (19)

Shara Robertson, Squash (22)

Paulina Rojek, Squash (15)

Nora Cunningham, Swimming & Diving (10)

Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming & Diving (5)

Miki Yoshida, Swimming & Diving (6)

Nahree Han, Tennis (7)

Maya Sayarath, Tennis (4)

Jacinta Edebeli, Track and Field (11)

Ahlem Nadifi, Track and Field (30)

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball (1)

Morgan Cooley, Volleyball (8)

Martina Kneifel, Volleyball (9)

AnnElizabeth Konkel, Tennis (2)
Emily Eshleman, Training Room (31)
Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration

[Note:  These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting.”)  While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.]

T The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. eastern time by the chair, Christine Chancy.  All members were present as noted above.  The following members had unexcused absences:  Liz MacLauchlan (Cross Country) and Shara Robertson (Squash).  
1. Welcome and introductions. 
· Ms. Chancy brought the SAAC to order and welcomed representatives.
2. Game of the Week Date Request.
Ms. Holsing requested that representatives contact their coaches and provide three different options for Games of the Week for the 2011 – 2012 academic year.  The dates are due by the SAAC meeting on March 27 but can also be e-mailed to Ms. Holsing at holsi20e@mtholyoke.edu.
3. Friends of Athletics Cards.
Ms. Hendricks distributed thank you cards that, once filled out, will be given to participants in the Friends of Athletics Golf Tournament in the fall of 2011.  Ms. Hendricks suggested mentioning specific experiences that have been made possible because of the participants’ donations such as training trips or overnight competitions.  Each team was given 12 cards but the equestrian, crew, and field hockey teams were given 20 note cards, due to their size.  The cards are due back to Ms. Hendricks by March 27 at the next SAAC meeting.
4. Perfect Square Activity.
Under by Ms. Hendricks’ direction, the SAAC representatives moved into the hallway, stood in a rough circle, blindfolded themselves, and put their hands out in front of them, palms facing up.  Ms. Hendricks then placed rope into the representatives’ outstretched hands.  She then told them they had ten minutes to make a perfect square.  A few observers who were not participating noted the following:

· There were only a few people who took charge and gave directions.

· Many people were silent and just did what they were told to do without offering an opinion.

· Once it was realized that the group did not consist of an even number of people, one person declared that the task was impossible because the sides of the square could not be even. 

· A few people were conscious of the time limitation and were consistently reminding their peers that only 10 minutes were allotted for the task.

After approximately four minutes, the group declared the square perfect and they were then instructed to remove their bandanas.  Next, the entire group (participants and observers) discussed the parallels between the activity and the concepts of excellence and success.  The following was noted:
· There was movement but many people didn’t think it served a purpose.

· The activity was started but there was no definition of what success would be.  A “perfect square” was not defined so no one really knew what the group was working towards.

· Because everyone was blindfolded, each person had to trust every other person to do her job.  This proved that trusting teammates is necessary for a team.

· Many people expressed that they felt frustrated during the activity because there was so much confusion and talking without much order.

Things that were mentioned that could be brought up in team discussion include:

· A definition of individual and team success for the season and setting individual and team goals.

· It was also suggested that “must do,” “should do,” and “could do” goals might also be set in order to define different levels of success throughout the season.

· What do “successful” teams do in order to achieve “success” or “excellence”?

· Who do you look to while trying to understand excellence?

· Every person has a specific role on the team.  
To conclude the activity, Ms. Hendricks requested that each representative list a few ideas that she believes would ensure long-term success.  Ms. Hendricks asked that these ideas be formulated by the next SAAC meeting on March 27.

5. Announcements.

a. Ms. Edebeli encouraged the representatives to attend the ethnic lunch hosted by the ISSAC on April 8.  The ISAAC members request that those who attend wear traditional clothing representative of their cultures.  Lunch for students is $2.00.
6. Future Meetings.
a. Sunday, March 27, 2011 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

b. Sunday, April 10, 2011 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
c. Sunday, May 1, 2011 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

12.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Chancy at 8:00 p.m.

#  #  #  #  #
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